AAGLIAR UARS
HHO MACARTIHILR 31L.VD

MATTWALT NLE 07430

March, 2006

RE: R722 - Moon Roof Glass Panel

Vehicles Affected: 2006MY XJ Range

Dear Jaguar Owner:
This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

Jaguar Cars has decided that a defect relating to motor vehicle safety exists on a number of 2006 MY XJ
Range vehicles. If you are a recipient of this notice, this Ietter is to inform you that your vehicle is included in
this recall. These vehicles may be fitted with an incorrectly manufactured glass roof panel. The following is a
breakdown of the affected vehicles by Model and Range.

The following is a breakdown of the affected vehicles by Model! and Range.

» 2006 MY XJ Range G49986 to G50786
H00001 to HO5712

What is the concern?

The roof opening panel assembly incorporates a reinforcement bar that has been incorrectly assembled, such
that the bar may contact the glass in the assembly and act as a stress riser. It is possible on door closure, severe
road impact or when operated that the roof opening panel glass may shatter. If the glass shatters there is a risk
of injury to the vehicle occupants.

Jaguar recommends that until such time as this repair is carried out, you should refrain from operating the moon
roof and as a precaution, to close the shade. This will prevent any of the small tempered glass particles from
entering the passenger compartment in the event that the glass shatters, because of a severe road impact.

What will Jaguar and your Dealer do?

Jaguar Cars will replace the moon roof glass panel assembly on your vehicle completely free of charge.

What should you do?

At your earliest convenience you should contact your authorized Jaguar Dealer who will be able to make an

appointment to undertake the necessary actions. To assist your dealer please ensure that at the time of contact
you have at hand your applicable Vehicle Identification Number.



How long will it take?

The time to complete the repair on your vehicle is approximately 30 minutes. However due to vehicle scheduling
your dealer may need to keep your vehicle longer to complete the repair.

Moved or no longer own a Jaguar?

Please fill out the enclosed card and return it to Jaguar by simply putting it in the mail.

If an authorized Jaguar Dealer fails or is unable to satisfactorily answer your concerns about this notice, without
charge within 60 days, pursuant to law 49 U.S.C. Chapter 301, you may submit a complaint to the Administrator,
National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 Seventh Street, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20590 or call the
toll-free Auto Safety Hotline at 888-327-4236. (TTY: 1800-424-9153), or log on to www.safercar.gov to submit a
complaint electronically.

Attention Leasing Agencies.

Please forward this Recall notice to the lessee within 10 days.

What should you do if you have further questions?

Please contact your Jaguar Dealer or the Jaguar Customer Relationship Center at 1 800 4JAGUAR (1-800-452-
4827), option 9 or visit www jaguarusa.com and send us an email from the "Contact US" section. You may also
contact us by mail using the address listed above.

Sincerely,

& Pudo_

Benjamin I. Weiner
Customer Satisfaction Manager



